
 

 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  11th SEPTEMBER 2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 

***************************** 

John, Mary, Paraic & Siobhán Cleary, Johnstown 

Teresa & Frank Connolly, Devlis 

Marian, Delia & Tom Glynn, Upper Main St. 

Margaret Fahey, Mary E. Hunt & decd. Lecarrow 

Maureen & Jack Ruane, Ballincar, Co, Sligo 

Tom & Nora Moran, Carrownedan  & decd. of the Moran & Lyons families 

Luke Lyons, Erriff 

Séan Biesty, Carrowkeel & decd. of the Biesty family 

Tony & Lily Morley, Abbey St. 

  

Sunday 18th September—First Anniversary 

Margaret Healy, Devlis 

Marian Glynn, Upper Main St.  

 Mary Neale, née Keane late of Knox St. & USA 

  

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9.00pm  continue to be broad-

cast on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the parish webcam: https://

www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on the website: 

ww.ballyhaunisparish.ie 
 

COPIES OF THE IRISH CATHOLIC  

NEWSPAPER are available at the back of the church. 

Cost €2.50, please place money in the coinbox at the    

candelabra. Copies of the Parish Pastoral Council  

 bi-annual newsletter also available in the porch.  

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 7.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  12th-18th SEPT  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

12th-18th Sept. READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Joe Byrne, Willie Broderick 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Helen Freeley, Frances Mulhern 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margie Gallagher, Mary Sykes 

Friday Christina Concannon Marie Brennan, Mary Freeley 

Saturday 7.30pm Stella O’Neill Laura Brogan, Clare Higgins, Margaret Byrne 

Sunday 10.00am. Norma Jean Folliard Eileen Lynch, Mary Murphy, Margaret Tarpey 

Sunday 12.00 Paula Donnellan Eileen Donnellan, Dympna Greally, Jana  
Jurakova 

Offertory Collection  

4 Sept 2022  

€1,885 

LOUGH DERG DAY OF PRAYER FOR PEACE IN 

UKRAINE: This one-day retreat on Sunday 25th September will 

pray for an end to the conflict in Ukraine. Guest speaker is  

Halyna Tesluk, Associate Professor of Old Testament at the 

Ukranian Catholic University. Boats leave for Lough Derg at 

9.15am, the retreat programme begins at 10.15, and boats return 

at 4.30. Booking essential by ringing 071 9861518 with special 

discounted rates for Ukranian refugees. Visit www.loughderg.ie 

for more details.  

Meanwhile, a bus to the Lough Derg one-day pilgrimage on  

Saturday 17th Sept will leave Kiltimagh at 7am, travelling via 

Knock and Kilkelly. For more details, call 089 4995599. 
 

SILENT RETREAT: The Foyer of Charity will hold a 5-day 

silent retreat in St. Mary’s Accommodation, Knock from 19th to 

23rd October. The theme of the retreat is “If you but knew the 

gift of God…”. For more details, call Helen on 086 1678027 or 

log onto www.foyerofcharity.ie 
    

COFFEE MORNINGS FOR HOSPICE  will be held at the 

home of Joe & Helen Byrne, Johnstown on Fri 16th September 

from 11am to 5pm, and at the home of Gerry & Anne Lyons, 

Knockbrack on Thursday 22nd Sept from 10am to 2pm. Funds 

raised from both events will go to Mayo/Roscommon Hospice. 

All welcome. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS ACTIVE RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION: 
Meetings of the Active Retirement group will recommence on 

Wed 21st Sept at 1.30pm in the Communal House at Clare Court. 

A fundraising tea / coffee afternoon will take place from 2pm to 

5pm on the day, in aid of Mayo/Roscommon Hospice. Members 

and friends welcome, with live music, raffle and lots of treats!   
 

WEBINAR ON GRIEF: As part of Palliative Care week which 

runs from 11-17 Sept, psychotherapist Liz Gleeson (host of the 

Shapes of Grief podcast) and the All Ireland Institute of Hospice 

& Palliative Care are hosting a webinar on Tuesday evening next 

13th Sept from 7-9pm. The webinar entitled “Shapes of Grief—

An exploration of grief before & after death” is open to the  

general public and will explore issues such as loss and grief, how 

to support people in grief, how grief can affect our body and how 

to cultivate a compassionate approach when supporting bereaved 

people. To register, log onto: https://tinyurl.com/shapesofgrief.  
 

THE SEASON OF CREATION, which runs until 4th October, 

celebrates the joy of creation, as well as encouraging initiatives to 

protect the natural environment. The theme this year is “Listen to 

the Voice of Creation”. As our world faces multiple  

environmental crises, Pope Francis tells us in Laudato Si’ to  

never underestimate the power of small actions, which can have a 

ripple effect across a community. During the Season of Creation 

2022, we are invited to listen to the voice of creation and discern 

where we are being called to act, in our own homes, in our local 

community, to care more deeply for our common home. 
  

A PRAYER FOR OUR EARTH:   
All-powerful God, you are present in the whole universe and in 

the smallest of your creatures. 

Pour out upon us the power of your love, that we may protect life 

and beauty. 

Bring healing to our lives, that we may protect the world and not 

prey on it, 

That we may sow beauty, not pollution and destruction. Amen. 

 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL:  The next PPC meeting will 

take place on Monday 12th September at 8pm in Scoil Íosa.  
 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP meets at 11am every  

Wednesday in the Family Centre, Knock. All welcome. Further 

information from Monica Morley, Knock Shrine at 094-9375320.  
 

CHIME—SERVICES FOR DEAF & HARD OF HEARING:  
An outreach service will take place at Tuam Primary Care Centre 

on Friday 16th Sept. from 1.30-4pm.  For more information or an 

appointment, contact Tony at 086 8341318 or email  

Tony.dolan@chime.ie 
 

LIVING WITH A LONG-TERM HEALTH CONDITION?  
The Living Well Programme is now up & running for Autumn/

Winter 2022. This free online group programme is aimed at  

helping people to manage their long-term health conditions and 

improve their wellbeing. Anyone with a chronic illness such as 

diabetes, asthma, COPD, arthritis, stroke, cardiac illness, cancer, 

MS, anxiety, chronic pain or depression can benefit from these 

workshops, which are delivered on Zoom once a week over a  

6-week period (2.5 hours x 6). The programme is delivered by 

trained leaders, most of whom are also living with a long-term 

health condition. To book a place on the courses in September, 

October or November, contact Liam Gildea at South West Mayo 

Development Co. on 086 0142675. Participants must register in 

advance, as places are limited to 10-12 people. More information 

on the programme is available on www.hse.ie/livingwell   
 

ANNAGH MAGAZINE is now accepting articles, club reports 

and photographs for its 2022 edition. These may be emailed 

to info@annaghmag.ie or submitted to any committee member: 

Seamus Mulrennan, Edward Mulhern, Nell Rochford, Tommy  

Caulfield, Noreen Ruane Dalton, Paul Waldron, Mike Griffin,  

Gabriel Smith, John Kilduff. The deadline for submitting material 

is Friday, 14th Oct. 2022. 
 

FREE COMPUTER COURSE: If you are currently out of work 

and interested in gaining a wide variety of  computer skills that 

will enable you to return to the workplace, you could be entitled 

to free training at National Learning Network. You can gain a 

QQI Level 5 qualification and ICDL Certificate. Participants are 

provided with laptops for the duration of the course. The course 

is a blend of centre and home-based learning. For more details, 

contact Sharon at 087 2909064 or email Sharon.allen@nln.ie 
 

GRETB DUNMORE is hosting an Open Morning on Tuesday  

13th of  September from 10am-2pm. Come along and find out 

about the variety of full-time and part-time courses commencing 

this month .  These include - Stage One Advanced Certificate in 

Early Learning and Care, Sports  Recreation and Exercise  

Traineeship, Pre-Nursing Studies / Healthcare Support  

Traineeship, Digital Media Traineeship, Culinary Arts ,  

Horticulture. For more info contact 093 39778 
 

CASTLEBAR VTOS (MSLETB): Places available. Students 

can study for a range of courses / awards all certified by QQI 

Level 5: Culture & Heritage, Business Administration, Language 

and European Studies, Tourism & Business Studies,  Apprentice-

ship Preparation, ECDL, Health & Fitness, Health & Safety at 

Work. For details, email pauladonnellan@msletb.ie 

  

 

 

https://tinyurl.com/shapesofgrief.%0d
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